
WriteNow warning: 

An error occured while updating the preference file. Preferences were not saved.

Updating Font menu.  To cancel hold down the  key and type period (.).⌘

To cancel printing hold down the  key and type period (.).⌘

WriteNow can’t launch because clipboard is too large.

Converting clipboard.  To cancel conversion hold down the  key and type period ⌘
(.).

Replace existing WriteNow Default Document with “^1”?

Your document can’t be printed.  Make sure AppleTalk is installed and a printer is 
chosen.

There isn’t enough space on your disk to print this document.

An error occurred during printing.  Check printer cables and printer installation.

Not enough memory to preview pages.

Not enough memory to create the image of this page.

Not enough memory to show page at actual size.

previewing

printing

The page size was previously set up for a different printer.  Please choose Page 
Setup before ^1.

Out of memory!!  Your last change will be undone and all open documents will be 
saved before exiting.

This version of WriteNow requires a Macintosh 512K enhanced or later and System 4.1
or later.

Text near the edge of the paper may not have printed.  Choose Show Invisibles to 
see the print boundary.

There isn’t enough space on your disk to save the contents of the Clipboard.

T/Maker Preferences is inaccessible (it may be locked).  Only built-in formats may 
be used.

There is not enough memory to save the Clipboard.

Are you sure you want to change the page wrap factor?

This copy of WriteNow has been damaged or modified.  Please delete it and replace 
it with a new copy from a master disk.

Not enough memory to create the horizontal line.

Not enough memory to display/print this graphic.



One or more graphics were not displayed/printed because there was not enough 
memory.

Not enough memory to show “Actual Fonts in Font Menu”.  This preference has been 
turned off.

Unable to find the file “^1”.  Please put this file in the same folder as WriteNow 
or in the System Folder.

A file with that name already exists.  Delete it?

Click in the current document before typing.

Delete the WriteNow Default Document?

Error during document conversion.  The document couldn’t be saved or opened.

“^1” could not be opened.

Unexpected error #^1 occurred while processing an AppleEvent.

That operation can’t be completed.  The document, dictionary, folder, or disk is 
locked or not accessible.

This operation will delete a header, footer, or footnote marker.

This operation can’t be completed because a resulting paragraph would be too tall.

That operation can’t be completed.  Your document contains too many items.

Too many files open.  Close a document to complete that operation.

Text not found.

A ^1 style with that name already exists.  Please choose a different name.

The column width is narrower than it used to be.  You may want to reduce your left 
and right ruler margins.

That operation can’t be completed.  The file server has been disconnected.

Reclaiming space in documents…

There isn’t enough space on your disk for that operation.

^1 occurrences were replaced.

There is no tab stop to indent to.

That operation can’t be completed.  Make sure a printer is installed and chosen.

Unrecognized field name.  It may be misspelled.

Only one ELSE is allowed with an IF instruction.

An ENDIF instruction isn’t matched by an IF instruction.

An ELSE instruction isn’t matched by an IF instruction.



IF instruction incomplete.

An IF instruction isn’t matched by an ENDIF instruction.

No data in data document.

Merge warning: A long merge instruction was found.  The end quote may be missing 
from a quoted field value.

Expecting a document name.

Expecting =.

Expecting the end of an instruction.

Merge error:  

Document can’t be found, is the wrong type or is already being used in the merge.

Only equal and not equal are allowed for nonnumeric comparisons.

Unexpected error #^1 occurred while reading or writing the disk.

This operation can’t be completed because a picture, paragraph, clipboard or 
document is too large.

Checking document format…

The document or dictionary is in use by someone else.  Only locked files may be 
used simultaneously.

That document is currently in use.  Save with a different name.

You can’t update the dictionary because its file, folder, or disk is locked.

Updating document to reflect style changes.  To cancel hold down the  key and type⌘
period (.).

Converting ^2 “^1”.  To cancel conversion hold down the  key and type period (.).⌘

The document “^1” can’t be printed because it is not in Document View.

You can’t insert text containing header, footer, or footnote definitions when not 
in Document View.

Do you want to insert a header or footer at the beginning of the document?

One or more of the selected styles are Reserved Styles and could not be deleted.

You can’t delete or replace a selection that spans more than one header, footer, or
footnote.

An unexpected error occurred while reading or writing the disk.

This document is incompatible with this version of WriteNow.  Upgrade your document
or use a compatible version of WriteNow.

A nonexistant file path was specified.



The page wrap factor or binding margins are too large.


